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 City of Albuquerque

         Municipal Golf Advisory Board July 2014 Minutes

     Meeting Held: 07/17/2014
     Location: Ladera  Golf Course
	Members Present
	Concessionaires
	Staff Present 
	Members Not Present 
	Public 

	Los Altos Men’s,                              Gerry Quinlan
	Todd Kersting
	Superintendent,                     David Salas
	At Large,                                      Dan Shipman
	John Allen   Los Altos Golf Course Supervisor

	Arroyo Del Oso Men’s,              Dennis Vigil
	
	Asst. Superintendent,               Tim Martinez
	Ladera Men's,                            Henry Lucero 
	Margarett Terpening

	Ladera Women’s,                       Linda Knight
	
	Admin. Asst.,

Melissa DeHerrera
	Los Altos Women’s,                     Elaine DeLand
	

	Youth Golf,                                    John Perner
	
	
	Puerto Del Sol Men's,      Rusty Arrighetti 
	

	Senior Golfer's,                           James Crane
	
	
	
	

	Arroyo Del Oso Women’s, Beverly Quinlan
	
	
	
	

	Puerto Del Sol Women’s,                 Jean Maher
	
	
	
	


Meeting was called to order at 3:12pm by John Perner.

      Minutes
July 2014 meeting minutes were accepted by Gerry Quinlan and then second by Ms. Knight       (all in favor of minutes-passed.)  

      Introductions

John Perner opened the Golf Advisory Board (GAB) meeting dialog and introduced everyone in attendance which included; Board Members, Concessionaires, Special Guests and General Public that were in attendance. 

Golf Management Updates

Budget Status

Tim Martinez:  Reviewed the following data: June FY/14, Golf Rounds decreased by 6.46%, Revenues decreased by 2.29%, Golf Pass Revenue increased by 0.15%. Year to date (greens fee) revenue increased to 4.02%.  Tim said that there was a loss of 4,600 rounds at Arroyo del Oso and 11,000 lost rounds at Ladera. There were an increase of rounds at Puerto Del Sol and Los Altos has been staying steady. The new budget will be starting FY15 on July1, 2014. Decrease in rounds also included Annual Pass rounds.
John Perner: Suggested that the feed back on loss of rounds will be addressed at the next GAB meeting.
Golf Advisory Board (GAB) Member Comments

Margarett Terpening: Mentioned that Los Altos Golf Course is in really good shape and she has no complaints. She did say that out at Puerto Del Sol Golf Course putting greens looked multicolored. At ADO the dam 9 fareway #3 par 5 looks like weeds not grass.
Jean Maher: Said that Puerto Del Sol Golf Course looks good. She also said that during the last meeting she inquired if a path can be mowed up between the 6th and 7th hill to the forward Tees. Jean said by doing this, it will help with the walk due to the grass becoming real slippery. No path has been provided yet.
Beverly Quinlan:  Had a concern involving a lot of inexperienced golfers, mainly young men. They seem to be highly intoxicated and acting obnoxious, using profanity and causing a nuisance. This problem is on the Dam 9 at Arroyo Del Oso Golf Course.                                                                      

Dennis vigil: Mr. Vigil noted that the signage of any outside alcohol should updated and be placed in more visible areas. 
James Crane: Mentioned that Ladera Golf Course is in a great condition. He is concerned about the spurge when the Fall season begins. Crane also asked when the greens will be sprayed. He also said the sand traps need to be raked. Crane suggested that maybe the Marshall could carry a bucket of sand to fill the divots. Crane asked John if he has spoke with someone about a marketing analysis and asked how long it will take to see if the City of Albuquerque would pay for the services that are being inquired. Crane asked Dave about the cart paths and how long will it take and what contractor will be doing the service
Knight: Knight reported that she heard that Ladera has become terminal. 

Maher: Weed control looks real good at PDS. Question on #7 par 3, the walk up from 6-7 is there any way you can put a path?
Gerry Quinlan: Inquired about the Audit report and about Ladera Golf Course owes a back pay balance to the City of Albuquerque $78578.00. The netting on Los Altos 8 back down 3, 4, the net is really bad. Suggested of trees could be placed by the netting and when putting up the new net the crew should start from the east end. Weeds are coming in thru the bunkers around the #4. Ants are in the practice bunker and needs to be raked. Gerry recommended if signage could be placed around the practicing green that says no chipping. How long are we going to have the vice chair?
Perner: Inquired if there are there limits on beer sales? Could the Marshall go out and check coolers and bags of the players or check to see if there are liquor sale limits. The University of NM has a MBA graduate class that will pick 6 businesses and conduct a business analysis. The cost is $500.00. Perner asked if the City of Albuquerque was able to pay for the analysis cost. If we are selected, the marketing analysis will begin in September and run until December. Perner will fill out the application and turn it in prior to August 10, 2014. If the golf courses are selected to do the analysis then the monies will need to be paid.

John Allen: Responded to Gerry Quinlan placement of trees. John said that the trees will cause more damage to the netting and is not recommended.

Tim:  In response to Gerry’s question “above” Tim was verifying Dave’s response on the use of P-card requests. Tim’s response to Gerry’s back pay balance question was $40,000 was waived by the Chief Administrative Officer.
Dave Salas: Dave will talk with purchasing to make sure we can purchase the service with P-card. The cart paths should be completed by August 14, 2014 and the contractor is Albuquerque Asphalt due to an existing contract we have on file. The cost will be around $30,000. The net was given to us by Balloon Fiesta Park not knowing of the shape of the nets. We are in the process of obtaining new netting for the additional cost of $3,000. Mike Sanchez our safety person has asked for $44,000 to place such items as defibrillators in the pro shops. Dave asked Todd if he was referring to the Marquee at Puerto Del Sol. There is City web personnel that will place announcements when needed. 
Concessionaires 
Todd Kersting: Said he will donate $200 to the golf analysis fee. Who will be replacing Paul Hyso? Could signage be placed outside saying something to the effect “Enjoy golf, go to cabq.gov” Is there any City Property around we can place signage? Todd noticed on East  Gibson a sign was taken down that said welcome to Puerto Del Sol. Inside Puerto Del Sol we installed a indoor hitting net which is our customers relations corner which we can communicate opportunities to engage the customer, answer any questions, do we want to convert the golfer and figure out ways to retain the player.  Is there a budget on getting defibrillators at the golf courses?   
Old Business

Perner: POS update and updated Golf Manual. Perner has read the report and updated. He excused himself at 4:05pm.
Crane: Does golf management know how many rounds EZ Links sold? The POS system is costing how much?

Knight: The cost of each POS machine or license will be how much?

Gerry Quinlan: Have there been any serious problems at Puerto Del Sol regarding new POS?
Tim: Sirusware has rolled beginning at Puerto Del Sol April 18, 2014. Ladera was installed on Monday July 14, 2014. Los Altos will be installed this Monday July 21, 2014 and ADO the following Monday. We are working out all the bugs. Tim answered Crane’s question with the amount of $60,000 to roll out and Golf will not receive an invoice for a year. The City will start receiving an invoice every 6 months starting the second year and the cost is based on how many licenses we are using. The monthly fee is determined on the amount of units installed. Tim answered Gerry’s question with not serious problems but some slight bugs that are being worked out. Gift card redemptions are having problems but we are working on them.
Maher: Concerned about paying for lessons with the new POS system, it added tax.
Tony: Tony answered Jean’s question that they have backed out the gross receipt tax and the lessons come out to the right price.
New Business

Dave: Internal audit with in the City of Albuquerque was requested by the City’s Chief Administrative Officer Rob Perry. The finding was released on June 12, 2014. We received an initial copy of the audit report. From the audit in 2012, we have addressed almost all of every issue with the audit findings.
July 2014 meeting will be held Thursday, August 15, 2014                                                                                                  at Arroyo Del Oso Banquet Room, commencing at 3:00 o’clock.

Approved by: ___________________________________________ 
John Perner, Vice Chairperson

�








PAGE  
2

